
SWAT meeting Thursday, 10-2-2014, Town Hall 
 
Attendees 
Julianne deRiviera, Chairman 
Elise Wellington 
Normal Chanis, 
Kathy Fahy, Secretary 
 
The meeting began at 7:00 p.m. 
 

● Minutes from 9/11/2014 meeting were accepted with one change, correcting the spelling of Janet 
Vignaly's name. 

● Chanis will ask Loree Griffin Burns to send letters to the editors of the local papers. 
● SWAT is unable as a town committee to advocate; however, members can and will participate as 

individuals in an ad hoc Yes on 2 committee. 
● SWAT voted to endorse Question 2 because it will reduce trash, reduce litter and increase 

recycling. 
● deRiviera will find out whether the high school has an environmental club. 
● Wellington will talk to Nancy Cameron about getting people in town involved. 
● Fahy will speak at town meeting about SWAT’s vote to support Question 2 
● Chanis and Fahy will be at town meeting at 6:30 to hand out flyers 
● deRivera will find out about how to place Cable TV ads 
● deRiviera suggested asking "On Point" (NPR) to do a segment on the updated bottle bill.  

However, we decided against this since NRP's audience is much wider than Massachusetts. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 
 
Kathy Fahy 
Secretary 
 


